UPCOMIN

The Living Sober Group of Alcoholics Anonymous holds an open discussion meeting every Friday night at 8 pm in Rm 102 of the Administration Building, St. Thomas University. All welcome. Come early and have a coffee. For more information phone 357-3448.

Jan 23-24: UNDER THE VOLCANO, USA, 1984, 109 mins. d. John Huston: with Albert Finney, Jacqueline Bissett and Anthony Andrews.

Jan 30-31: PLAYTIME, France, 1967, 108 mins. d. Jacques Tati: with Jacques Tati, Barbara Dennek and Leon Doyen.

For all students interested in working abroad, there will be an information session Tuesday, January 27 at 4:00 p.m. in Room 104 at the St. Thomas Administration Building. The SWAP program is run by the Canadian Federation of Students. This program enables students to spend working holidays in any of the following courtries: Ireland, England, France, Australia, New Zealand, and Japan. Your attendance will be the first step towards your working holiday abroad.

A public talk, entitled "How Different Will The Post-1988 Heights Be From Existing Ones?," will be given by Sandford Holdahl of the U.S. National Geodetic Survey on Wednesday, January 21, beginning at 4:00 p.m. The talk will be held in Room E-51, Head Hall, on the Fredericton Campus of the University of New Brunswick.

Dr. Holdahl has been involved in redesigning systems for measuring heights from mean sea level. These new systems will be in place by 1988.

The talk is sponsored by the UNB Department of Surveying Engineering.

The U.N.B./S.T.U. Curling Club will be hosting another cash spiel in the next three to four weeks. If you are interested in the fun, curling, free food, and cash prizes, please sign the list that will be posted at the Fredericton Golf and Curling Club. The club is also planning to organize another 50/50 draw to help raise money for ice rental fees. The top three ticket sellers will receive a prize of ten dollars each.

Dr. Gregory Baum, professor of religious studies, McGill University, will deliver the 1987 Aquinas Lecture at 8:00 p.m. in St. Thomas University's Edmund Casey Auditorium, Tuesday, January 27, the eve of the University's patronal feast. Dr. Baum's lecture is titled "Faith and Culture."

Members of the public are invited to attend. There is no admission fee.

Saturday, January 31 - presented by History Club, Professor Ross Dunn of San Diego State University will speak on "Problems in World History" in Room 104, Tilley Hall -9:00 am - 10:00 am - All welcome.

CAREER WORKSHOP - Identify your interests, skills and values and translate these into career options. Learn how to research occupations and make decisions about your career direction.

Wednesday evenings for eight weeks. Information session, Wednesday, January 28, 7:00 p.m. Counselling Services, Room 19, Alumni Memorial Building 453-4820.

The Literacy Council of Fredericton requests your support in making your readers aware of a training workshop for volunteers interested in teaching adult non-readers on a one-to-one basis. Our next workshop is being held on three successive Monday evenings, Januart 26, February 2 and February 9, at 6:30 p.m. in Room 223, Marshall d'Avray Hall, on the UNB campus. Registration fee is \$5.00. Training is provided and no experience is necessary. Further inquiries may be made by calling Chimo at 455-9464.

A memorial service for Karel Wiesner will be held on Monday, January 26 at 4:00 P.M. in Memorial Hall on the UNB Fredericton campus.

Dr. Wiesner, who died on November 28 following a lengthy illness, was an internationally

Dr. Wiesner, who died on November 28 following a lengthy illness, was an internationally respected research chemist. All friends of the late Dr. Wiesner are invited to attend.

Mr. John M. Lamb will give a public speech to the Fredericton Branch of the Canadian Institute of International Affairs on Thursday, Januart 29, at 8 p.m., STU Faculty Lounge, Edmund Casey Hall, STU.

Mr. Lamb's topic will be 'THE ROLE OF ARMS CONTROL IN PRESERVING CANADIAN SECURITY AND SOVEREIGNTY.'

The St. Thomas Student Council, in conjunction with the Canadian Federation of Students, would like to announce the upcoming New Brunswick forum on Education. The forum will address problems facing post-secondary institutions in New Brunswick. Representatives from the three political parties will be present, as well as speakers from all universities in New Brunswick. Everyone attending will have the opportunity to express their concerns relating to post-secondary education.

All students, faculty, and concerned citizens are strongly urged to attend this forum which will take place Monday, January 26 at 7:00 p.m. in the Auditorium of Sir Edmund

Casey Hall of St. Thomas University.

This is the last week to view *Graphics from the UNB Collection* at the UNB Art Centre in Memorial Hall. The 32 prints and drawings in the exhibition represent every province of Canada and the Arctic, with half of them from the Atlantic region.

The exhibition concludes Sunday, January 26th, and then travels to Saint John and Edmundston.

Campus Ministry Board

Neville Cheeseman

454-3525/454-6507

Monte Peters

454-3525/459-5673

155 9539

Don Sinnema

455-2532

Ha

Office: Alumni Building, Room 3

This week Christians of many traditions are celebrating The Week of Prayer for Christian Unity. To celebrate this event the Campus Ministry team will hold am ecumenical service focusing on Christian unity this Sunday, January 25, at 8:30 pm in the chapel of the Old Arts Building. If you have something special to contribute - music, poetry, ect. -contact one of the campus ministers.

Dr. Gregory Baum from McGill University will deliver the Aquinas lecture at STU on the theme of Faith and Culture. The lecture will take place at 8 pm on January 27

in the Edmund Casey auditorium.

Dr. Sinnema, the Protestant campus minister will lead a weekly Bible Study on Tuesdays at 12:30 pm in the campus ministry office. The focus will be on the main message and structure of individual books of the Bible rather than on a detailed study of particular passages. The next session deals with the letter to Philemon. Those interested are invited to call Don or come to the meeting on Tuesday.

Upcoming continued

Persons interested in starting a confidential self-help Herpes group are asked to contact Planned Parenthood Fredericton at 454-6333 or The Reproductive Health Clinic at 453-5200.

Fredericton Lesbians and Gays (FLAG) is sponsoring a "Social night - Pot luck dinner" on Saturday, January 24th at 6:00 p.m. Come and make new friends in a supportive environment. For more details call the FLAGLINE 457-2156 Tuesday, Wednesday, or Thursday between 8:00 -10:00 p.m. See you there!

You are invited to attend a free introductory talk on Eckankar, the Ancient Science of Soul Travel, on Sunday, January 25, 1987 at 2:00 p.m. at the City (Sequoia) Motel at

the top of Regent Street in Fredericton.

During the talk, you will learn about the spirito-material worlds and the spiritual worlds of God, about out-of-body experiences and soul travel, the importance of dreams, some techniques for contemplation and also about the Inner Guide. The lecture will be followed by a question and answer period.

The Central New Brunswick Canadian Mental Health Association is holding a seminar entitled "The Personal Affects of Unemployment" on January 22, 1987 from 7:00 p.m. - 9:00 p.m. in Room 103, Edmund Casey Hall, St. Thomas University. Some of the topics to be discussed include: common reactions to unemployment, helpful methods of coping, and single parent unemployment. Admission is free and everyone is invited to attend. For more information call Ms. Nancy Curtis at 458-1803.

